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Celebrating Denefield…

Mr E Towill MA (Oxon), Headteacher

This has been a positive and inspiring week at Denefield. On Thursday, 
Mrs Davis and I met with several local and national leaders of the 
Combined Cadet Force (CCF). Denefield already has approximately ten 
members of the CCF in Year 10, who work with students at 
Pangbourne College to develop vital skills including emotional 
intelligence, self-control and regulation, and team building skills, as 
well as skills specific to the armed forces. As a result of this week’s 
meeting, Mrs Davis, who is the assistant headteacher responsible for 
extra-curricular activities, and I are keen to extend CCF into Year 11, 
and to train further members of staff to run CCF activities on site.

I gave assemblies this week to all year groups regarding the importance of the basics – being 
absolutely on time to lessons, not missing lesson time because of wanting to go to the toilet or to 
first aid, and acting in a positive and helpful manner while walking around our large site. These are 
the little but vitally important things that mean that students themselves will get the best education 
and the best grades, but also that will help them in the world of work. I talked about how self-
regulation and self-control is vital in employment, and how an employee who arrived late to work, 
was inattentive or didn’t follow instructions, would soon find themselves out of a job. Of course, 
the vast majority of Denefield students get these things right every time.

Finally, I do hope you take the time to read the research that 10NCH have done on Denefield’s
history, featured below. As a History teacher I am fascinated by local history, and in particular was 
confused as to where Dark Lane got its name from. Now I know. And if you ever find that we have 
added Danish to our languages curriculum, you will know why!

Long may the sunshine continue, and I wish you a pleasant weekend.

Diary dates – academic year 2021 – 2022​

Wednesday 16 February Year 9 ‘Y’ Parents Evening 

Monday 21 February to Friday 25 February Half term

Saturday 26 February Visit – Year 10 & 11 Music students – Royal 
Philharmonic Orchestra, The Hexagon

Monday 28 February Students return to school

Tuesday 1 March Year 9 ‘X’ Parents Evening

Friday 4 March to Sunday 6 March Sixth Form Geography Field Trip

Included in this edition...



Celebrating our students…

Year 10 Tutor Group 

L10- NCH have been very busy in tutor time recently. Two weeks ago we made our fantastic Martin 
Luther King tribute display.  We discussed the life and achievements of Martin Luther King, and 
students chose their favourite quotes from Dr King. These are displayed alongside an excellent 
pencil portrait, created by Joey Hill. 

Last week was our assembly, in which we presented to the whole of Year 10 in the Da Vinci Space.  
Our assembly was about how Denefield School got its name.  Following extensive research, we 
found out that Denefield is actually ‘Danes’ field’ … or the field where the Danes were.  Local Village 
Englefield is ‘English field’ or where the English or Anglo Saxons were. The Danish army, or Vikings 
as they are usually called, led by Halfdan Ragnarson, were camped on the site of Denefield School 
in December 870.  The Saxons led by Aethelwulf of Berkshire were camped at Englesfield, shortly 
before the Battle of Englesfield.

The fighting was hard, and there were many casualties on both sides, eventually the Anglo Saxons 
pushed the Vikings back to Tilehurst. We discovered that Dark Lane has this name, because, 
according to the Anglo Saxon Chronicle, written by scholars in King Alfred’s time, during the battle 
‘the hill ran dark with Viking blood’. King Alfred finally drove the Vikings out of Reading in January 
871, following the Battle of Reading.  We finished off the assembly by explaining how important 
King Alfred was to the development of the United Kingdom as a concept, the idea of uniting 
smaller Anglo Saxon Kingdoms into one United Kingdom under one monarch



Celebrating our curriculum…

MFL

This week’s curriculum update is from our MFL department

Modern Language Theatre Plays:

In November last year, we were delighted to be able to welcome the Onatti theatre company into 
school, to perform the play mon père ne me comprend pas. This one hour play was performed 
entirely in French and students really enjoyed the opportunity to ‘go to the theatre’ again and to 
see real actors performing. 

They asked if we could do more of the same in future so at the end of January we welcomed the 
Onatti Theatre Company back to perform their German play Horoskop. This was a brilliant show 
with lots of German and water pistols! Student feedback told us how much they enjoyed the show, 
below are some photos.

Later this year we hope to welcome the Onatti Theatre Company back to perform for us in 
Spanish!



Celebrating our curriculum…

Shared Learning:

In December our Year 7 students embarked on a joint project with their parents/carers to 
research Christmas in the countries of the languages they are studying. We had some fantastic 
pieces of work submitted and you can see some examples below:



Celebrating our curriculum…
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Celebrating our curriculum…

Year 7 also spent some time learning about families and here is a truly super example of a family 
tree!

Some Year 7s have also recently spent time making wanted posters. Our motley crew include Mr 
Towill – oops, what has he done?



Celebrating our curriculum…

Our Year 8 Spanish students have been learning about food, and have recently completed their mid-term 
assessment. Here are some fantastic examples of what they have produced



Celebrating our curriculum…

Year 8 German

Our Year 8 German class have also been learning about typical foods from German speaking 
countries this term and have been surprised to find out how different some of the food is. The 
class have been researching recipes from Germany and choosing their favourites.
Some popular choices have been: 

Korinthenplätzchen, Kartoffelsalat, Bretzeln, Pfeffernüsse, Buchteln, Schoko-Haselnussplätzchen, 
Gefüllte Lebkuchenherzen, and  Rehbraten

Talia even made some Schwarz-Weiß-Gebäck at the weekend. Well done! They look delicious!

We have also been watching Peppa Wutz (Peppa Pig in German) to further 
enhance our food vocabulary and understanding of German!

Year 10 Spanish

Our Year 10 Spanish pupils have been working hard on Theme Two of their GCSE course. In 
particular, they have been practising how to tackle 90-words tasks. In their recent mid-term 
assessment, they were asked to write about their region. Here are a few examples of what they 
came up with

https://www.oma-kocht.de/rezept-schwarz-weiss-geback/


Celebrating our curriculum…

Culture – how to look the part

On 4 November last year, to celebrate 
el día de los muertos, Year 7 and Year 8 
students were given the option of 
coming to school dressed up. Many 
students embraced this idea 
enthusiastically and we had lots of 
excellent costumes. Even the teachers 
got involved and wore headbands all 
day! Many students also made masks 
like the ones pictured here and some 
even wore theirs to school



Celebrating our curriculum…

In February we will celebrate Karneval in the same way. Year 7 and Year 8 students will be invited 
to dress up in school on Friday 18 February. The best costumes will receive prizes – we look 
forward to seeing your outfits!

German Penfriends in Years 7 to 9

If you are yet to receive your reply, keep checking your post and your email accounts!

We are also just starting to write penfriend letters to a Year 7 class in France too and are very 
excited about hearing back from our partners.

German students in Years 7, 8 and 9 have been eagerly waiting for replies from their German 
penfriend letters, which were sent off to our German exchange school just before Christmas.

A few students have now heard from their penfriends either via email or social media and others 
have now started to receive hand written letters.



Celebrating our curriculum…

A Trip in the classroom

For Year 9 we decided that if we couldn’t take them on a trip to France we would bring a little of 
France to the classroom so at the start of February they took part in a town lesson. We set up the 
classrooms to have a train station kiosk, a cinema kiosk and a café and students then used fake 
Euros to buy themselves a train ticket, a cinema ticket and some yummy French food in French 
in the lesson. The German students will also be doing this activity during the last week before 
half term.

Student feedback

Recently we asked our 
Year 10 and Year 11 
students how they 
found studying a 
language – they were 
asked to sum up their 
course in three words, 
these are some of the 
words they used

We then asked why they 
had chosen to study a 
language and what they 
thought it could do for 
them



Other news…

National apprenticeship week

National Apprenticeship Week 7-11 February 2022

This week is National Apprenticeship week so we have had 
activities taking place in school to support our students awareness 
of apprenticeships and how to be successful when applying for 
them. Each year group has had tutor time activities designed by 
the National Careers service and a fun quiz ‘Guess the 
Apprentice’. Did you know that former Manchester United football 
manager, Alex Ferguson, started his career as an apprentice tool 
maker in a Glasgow shipyard?

On Friday, we have a visitor in school to do a lunchtime talk on engineering apprenticeships on 
the Railways and how he went from 16 year old apprentice to running a team of engineers 
working on the record-breaking, high-speed Eurostar train.

Covid-19 Vaccinations

Vaccination opportunities for 12-15-year olds during Spring half-term

Any parents/carers that wish to take their children for their Covid-19 vaccination during the Spring 
half term have a number of clinic options available to them - these are listed below for the local 
area. 

Parents/carers will need to use the National Booking System to make an appointment for their 
child at one of these vaccination centres.

Please find the link to the booking system here

Also, this week some of our Year 10 and 11 students took part 
in an event led by SSE, the national energy company and 
heard about apprenticeships available for 16 and 18 year olds 
in this area. Kayleigh and Emma showed them clips of where 
they could be working and what the different roles entailed as 
well as all the great reasons to work for a company with such 
good job prospects and credentials. They also spoke about 
interviews and assessment centres and how to make a 
positive impression on the recruiters. The students said 
afterwards that it had been really helpful, so thank you to SSE 
for doing this.

https://www.nhs.uk/book-a-coronavirus-vaccination/do-you-have-an-nhs-number?bookingtype=vaccine


Covid-19 information

Students should continue to test twice weekly at home and report all results to NHS Test and 
Trace and to the school here. Anyone with a positive LFD test result should self-isolate and follow 
the guidance below.

Temporary suspension of confirmatory PCR tests in education and childcare settings

Confirmatory PCR testing following a positive result on a lateral flow device (LFD) has been 
temporarily suspended from Tuesday 11 January.

This means that for all education and childcare settings, staff and students who have tested (either 
at home or through ATS) and reported a positive LFD result will no longer be advised to get a 
confirmatory PCR test. 

The main symptoms of COVID-19 are recent onset of any of the following:

a new continuous cough
a high temperature
a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)

For most people, COVID-19 will be a mild illness. However, if you have any of the symptoms listed 
above, even if your symptoms are mild, stay at home and arrange to have a PCR test. 

There are several other symptoms linked with COVID-19. These symptoms may have another 
cause and are not on their own a reason to have a COVID-19 PCR test. If you are concerned about 
your symptoms, seek medical advice.

If you have received one or more doses of COVID-19 vaccine and have any of the main symptoms 
of COVID-19 or have received a positive LFD or PCR test result, you should still follow this 
guidance. This is because it is still possible to get COVID-19 and spread it to others, even if you are 
vaccinated.

Education and childcare settings are not expected to trace contacts of a positive case as this will 
remain the responsibility of NHS Test and Trace. Contact tracing is triggered once a positive LFD 
test is reported.

Stay at home and self-isolate

Stay at home and self-isolate if you have any of the main symptoms of COVID-19 or if you have a 
positive LFD or PCR test result. Self-isolation will help protect your family, friends and the wider 
community by reducing the risk that you will pass the infection on to others.

Your self-isolation period starts immediately from when your symptoms started, or, if you do not 
have any symptoms, from when your positive LFD or PCR test was taken, whichever test was taken 
first. Your self-isolation period includes the day your symptoms started (or the day your test was 
taken if you do not have symptoms), and the next 10 full days. It may be possible to end your self-
isolation earlier (see below).

This means that if, for example, your symptoms started at any time on the 15th of the month (or if 
you did not have symptoms but your first positive COVID-19 test was taken on the 15th), your self-
isolation period ends at 23:59hrs on the 25th of the month.

Other news …

PE Fixtures - Covid-19 requirements

For any students that are selected to take part in PE fixtures, we are requesting that a lateral flow 
device test is taken the night before or on the morning of the fixture. We will contact students if 
this is required prior to a fixture and will request that results are emailed to the member of staff 
organising that fixture.

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result?utm_source=11 January 2022 C19&utm_medium=Daily Email C19&utm_campaign=DfE C19
https://form.jotform.com/211654599530057
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test


Covid-19 information

Other news …

You can return to your normal routine and stop self-isolating after 10 full days if your symptoms 
have gone, or if the only symptoms you have are a cough or anosmia, which can last for several 
weeks. If you still have a high temperature after 10 days or are otherwise unwell, stay at home and 
seek medical advice.

Ending your self-isolation early 

The self-isolation advice for people with coronavirus (COVID-19) has changed. It is now possible to 
end self-isolation after 5 full days if you have 2 negative LFD tests taken on consecutive days. The 
first LFD test should not be taken before the fifth day after your symptoms started (or the day 
your test was taken if you did not have symptoms). The self-isolation period remains 10 full days 
for those without negative results from 2 LFD tests taken a day apart.

Report your LFD test results after taking each test and to the school here

This guidance also applies to children and young people who usually attend an education or 
childcare setting.

Examples of when to end self-isolation if you have had COVID-19 symptoms or have 
received a positive COVID-19 test result

Further information can be found in the stay at home: guidance for households with possible or 
confirmed COVID-19 infection.

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result
https://form.jotform.com/211654599530057
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection?utm_source=11 January 2022 C19&utm_medium=Daily Email C19&utm_campaign=DfE C19


Other news…

Extra curricular

Please see below for a reminder of our extra curricular activities which take place during lunch 
times and after school



Other news…

Extra curricular

Please see below for details of our PE extra curricular activities which take place during lunch 
times and after school



Community notices …

Purley Sustainability Group (PSG)
Please email purleysustainability@gmail.com for the link to 
the meetings or with any other questions

The World in Our Supermarket – How Do We Tackle 
Plastic Pollution and Deforestation?

Online talk: Thursday 24 February 2022, 7.30–8.30pm

PSG are hosting a local Greenpeace speaker who lives in 
Reading to talk about the problems caused by plastic 
pollution and deforestation, what needs to be done to 
tackle these problems, and how we can all help. She will 
also talk about the climate emergency and answer any 
questions from the audience. We really hope that you can 
join us. 

Purley Sustainability Group

Online launch event – Solar Streets Thameside: Thursday 3 
March 2022, 7.00–8.30pm

With the huge increases in energy prices, there has never been 
a better time to install solar panels.
Solar Streets is a community project that enables you to 
purchase solar panels for your home at a discounted price. 
Solar energy will enable you to save money on your energy 
bills and cut your carbon footprint. Approximately 1 tonne of 
carbon emissions per year are saved with every residential 
installation. Join us at the launch event to hear more about the 
scheme, including approximate prices, and ask any questions. 

Community Allotment

Since taking on the allotment, the space has been transformed. We are 
experimenting with ‘dig’ and ‘no dig’ methods and Graham has made us a 
fantastic compost bin out of old pallets. With Spring around the corner, this 
would be a lovely time to get more people involved and experience the 
mental and physical benefits from spending time outdoors and the 
satisfaction gained from growing your own fruit and veg. Please send us an 
email if you would like to help out. 

Purley Repair Café (every second Saturday of the month)

Please keep bringing your broken items for our friendly repairers to fix. The next event will be 
Saturday 12 February, 3.00–5.00 pm at the Mad Duck Café, Wintringham Way, RG8 8BG.

Children’s mental health week

Please click here for information about Children’s mental health week which takes place between 
7 to 13 February 2022.

mailto:purleysustainability@gmail.com
https://www.rehab4addiction.co.uk/events/childrens-mental-health-week-2022-infographic

